Dr. Laurence B. Morehouse, c/o American Red Cross, Graham Hotel, Sterling, Colorado.

Dear Dr. Morehouse:

I have communicated with the Chancellor's office that it is entirely satisfactory for them to make the announcement of your acceptance at the University of Kansas at their pleasure. The announcement should be forthcoming in the near future.

If I were you I would try to get a decision from Dr. Elbel as early as possible and I am hoping that you do get his house. The fact that the Ordance Works at Eudora has become a reality is causing this town to overflow with people looking for houses. I am afraid you will have quite a bit of difficulty in getting a place you want if you are not successful in obtaining Dr. Elbel's home. Of course, I will help you, but it will be a difficult situation. Let me hear as early as possible so that I may be of any service possible.

We will have a place for your books at your office.

Wishing you continued success, health and happiness,

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH